











After discussion, a motion was made to accept the Engineers Report.

Motion: Featherston
Second: Cleveland
Vote: All ayes

The Operational Report was presented by T J Riggio. He reported unaccounted water
for the month of May is -2.74%; 12 month rolling average is 8.81%. He reported we
pumped a total of 51.3 million gallons of water in the month of May; 44.6 million

gallons was pumped from our water wells; 6.6 million gallons was taken from
SWATS.

T. Riggio reported UTGCD rate calculation for the month of May is $0.0192 per
1,000 gallons. Pecan Plantation Fire Department reported 4,000 gallons usage for the
month of May; DCBE/Acton and Indian Harbor Fire Departments did not report
usage for the month. T. Riggio reported we are at a five year high for water
production and sales. He reported during the month of May, Well No’s 11, 15P, 20
and 26 were down; Well No. 30 is inactive. There was electrical problem at Well
No. 11, it is back up and running now; T. Riggio reported there was an issue with the
automated switch at Well No. 26.

Under the wastewater report, T. Riggio reported WWTP No. 1 is at 131% average
permitted flow and WWTP No. 2 is at 158% average permitted flow. All discharge
quality parameters were met at WWTP No. 1; however, all constituents were elevated
at WWTP No. 2. T. Riggio reported there were 31 wastewater problem calls for the
month of May; 3 gravity problem calls and 17 grinder pump problem calls; 15 were
E-1 grinder pumps, 2 were Keen pumps. T. Riggio reported under the Work Order
Statistics, the meter change outs have slowed down due to a shortage on the
transmitters. We just recently received a new shipment of transmitters and therefore
should get back on track changing meters.

Ttems highlighted on the major project’s lists are as follows:
e Meters — Remote Reads — 98 meters changed out fiscal year to date.
e Tank 4 Disinfectant Residual Improvements — Waiting for work to begin.
e Stand Pipe 2 Site Drainage — Awarded bid to Fort Worth Civil Constructors,
LLC under agenda item “F”.

G. Rose questioned why some of the fire hydrants have black bags covering them;
T. Riggio stated a black bag identifies the hydrant is in need of repairs and out of

service at this time. Crews are working to get repairs done on fire hydrants.

After discussion, a motion was made to accept the Operational Report for May, 2021.

Motion: Cleveland
Second: Featherston
Vote: All ayes












